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City Council,

As a long time owner at Hopper Creek Village, I am opposed to the proposed Dog Park in the baseball area of the
school site.  There are several issues it would create: additional traffic, parking, noise & smell. 

We pay a fortune for peaceful solitude living at Hopper Creek. 

A Dog Park situated in the middle of town is going to impact many other Yountville residents in a negative way. 

Thank you, Julie Bauer, 26 yrs at Hopper Creek Village
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